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Executive Summary 

The payments industry subgroup (the "Subgroup") respectfully requests regulatory 

harmonization and risk-based implementation of state money transmitter laws in order to reduce 

unnecessary burden on industry and to ensure customers in all states have opportunities to 

obtain innovative money transmission services.1 Accordingly, this paper sets forth the

Subgroup's recommendations for areas to standardize and reduce tension among varying state 

interpretations without sacrificing the important mission of money transmission regulation to: 

(1) ensure consumer protection, (2) prevent bad actors from entering the money transmitter

ecosystem, and (3) protect the integrity of, and maintain public confidence in, the financial

system as a whole (collectively, our "Shared Goals"). The paper focuses on encouraging

uniformity in the following areas:

• The scope of covered money transmission activities and applicable exemptions;

• The change in control process, including the personal vetting requirements for individuals

deemed new control persons;

• Prudential regulations - in particular, permissible investment, net worth, and surety bond

requirements; and

• Supervision processes, including examinations and reports.

The variations in definitions and related exemptions, as well as varied licensing and supervision 

regimes among states lead to operational challenges that hinder innovation, drive up the cost to 

customers, and limit access to financial services. These impacts are particularly significant for 

money transmitters that operate or offer products to consumers on a nationwide basis. 

A Brief Overview of Money Transmitters in the U.S. 

Money transmitters are critical in providing consumers, small and medium-sized businesses, and, 

in some cases, large enterprises with access to financial services.2 For example, money

1 This information in this paper (the "Content") has been prepared by the Subgroup for general informational

purposes only. It is not intended as and should not be regarded or relied upon as legal advice or opinion, or as a 

substitute for the advice of counsel. You should not rely on, take any action or fail to take any action based upon 

the Content. 

2 
See "The State of State Money Services Businesses Regulation and Supervision", available at

https://www.csbs.org/sites/ defa u lt/fi les/2017-

11/State%20of%20State%20MSB%20Regu lation%20a nd%20Su pervisi on%202. pdf (citing the vital role money 

services businesses play in providing non-bank financial services to consumers and small businesses). 
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